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CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE  

City Commission Agenda Memo  

REGULAR MEETING          #19-0511 
 
 
TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of the 
 Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Chris Lagerbloom, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: June 4, 2019 
 

TITLE: Resolution Waiving the Competitive Solicitation and Selection Processes 
and Mandatory Commission Approval Amount Contained in the 
Procurement Ordinance Relating to the Creation of a Unified Direct 
Procurement Authority between the City and Broward County 
(Commission Districts 1, 2, 3 and 4) 

 

 
 

Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission adopt a resolution waiving the competitive 
solicitation and selection processes and, subject to and conditioned on final passage of 
Ordinance C-19-11, the mandatory commission approval amount, contained in the City of 
Fort Lauderdale Procurement Ordinance in connection with the development of a Joint 
Government Center Campus with Broward County.   

 
Background 

On May 7, 2019, the City Commission approved the Interlocal Agreement between Broward 
County and City of Fort Lauderdale for a Joint Government Center Campus (CAM 19-0465).   

 

This Interlocal Agreement calls for the creation of a Unified Direct Procurement Authority 
between the City and Broward County for the purposes of procuring consultant and project 
services related to the Joint Government Center Campus.  The Interlocal Agreement also 
provides for the City’s appointment of the City Commission as the direct purchasing authority 
for the City within thirty days of the Interlocal Agreement’s effective date.  

 
Pursuant to Subsection 2-176(e)(19) of the Code of Ordinances of the City of Fort 
Lauderdale, Florida, the competitive solicitation and selection processes contained in the 
City of Fort Lauderdale Procurement Ordinance do not apply to “[p]urchases of goods or 
services for which the provisions of this Ordinance are waived by the City Commission by 
resolution.”1 

                                                           
1 Pursuant to Section 4 of Ordinance No. C-19-11, if passed at second reading on June 4, 
2019, via CAM #19-0579, Subsection 2-176(e)(17) will provide that the mandatory commission 
approval amount and the competitive solicitation and solicitation processes will not apply to 
“[p]urchases of goods or services for which the provisions of this Ordinance are waived by the 
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Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact to the City. 
 

Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within the 
Internal Support Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 
 

• Goal 12: Be a leading government organization, managing our resources wisely and 
sustainably. 
o Objective 3: Provide safe, efficient, and well-maintained vehicles, equipment, 

and facilities and integrate sustainability into daily operations. 
 
Attachment 
Exhibit 1 – Resolution 

 
 
Prepared by: Kirk W. Buffington, Finance 
 Linda Blanco, Finance 

 
Department Director: Kirk W. Buffington, Finance 

                                                           

City Commission by resolution.” 


